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Campus Budget Team Notes 
Thursday January 20, 2005

ACR

Time : 1:00 – 2:00

1.
Burning Issues/Reports

R. Wang updated the team on the part-time classified positions. Due to present system limitations, assignment changes must be done on a Contract Employee Change Form and cannot be done on a timecard. She reported that they would investigate a system change to try and make such adjustments more efficient. 

2.
Approve Notes from January 6, 2005
Handout #1
The notes were approved.

3.
PBT 5% Reduction Scenario Update


J. Hawk recapped the budget reduction process from the PBTs through to the final decision. She advised the group that extra College Council meetings would be held each week throughout this process. 

B. Illowsky reported that the Instructional PBT were reviewing the program data i.e. WSCH, enrollment, etc., for programs or sections of programs to develop some reduction suggestions. She also advised that the Deans were working in tandem with the IPBT and that these two groups would meet the week of January 24, 2005 for a review of the suggestions. 

S. Sellitti reported that the Student Services PBT had reached their target for reductions and that no faculty notifications were anticipated.

J. Hawk reported that the Finance & College Services PBT would be meeting on Monday January 24, 2005 and that each department head had been asked to present their reductions suggestions.  

J. Hawk reiterated the College’s wish to be proactive in the decision making process to help mitigate negative impacts to employees.   

It was agreed that J. Hawk would ask for direction from Senior Staff on how to identify cuts in a meaningful way, whilst remaining sensitive to the individuals implicated. 

4.
District Budget Update 05-06


J. Hawk reported that the District’s budget deficit had grown to approx. $9M as a result of various issues such as the Governor’s proposed budget, growth, non-resident student tuition, enrollment, etc. She reminded the team that De Anza still had its own $1M 04-05 budget deficit and that the assumption was that De Anza would be asked to contribute $2M to the District’s 05-06 budget shortfall. This equaled approx. a 5% reduction at the campus. She noted that the actual figure that De Anza would be asked to come up with to assist in making up the $9M gap was not final and could alter significantly. 

J. Hawk passed out a budget spreadsheet on the latest figures from the District. She reviewed the document section by section clarifying the possible variables. 

The traditional use of the reserves was to cover any mid-year reductions. In 04-05 approx. $1.2M was used from the reserves.

In reply to a question, J. Hawk said that the intention of the budgeters had been to present a ‘middle of the road’ budget outlook, but that changes at the State level and varying enrollment, etc. made actual figures difficult to predict.

In a general dialogue, the following points and comments were discussed: 

· Program mix

· Fund 15 financial support for administrators

· State appropriations not fully funding some categorical programs, i.e. matriculation 

· 12 week summer school schedule 

· Monetary savings of contract reductions  - benefits are still paid, one-time only cuts.

The team agreed to hold a special Campus Budget Meeting on Thursday January 27, 2005 to review the feedback from the PBTs before the College Council Meeting on the same day. 

